COUNCIL 10136 MEETING MINUTES 2-12-2024

Meeting called to order at 7:34 pm by the Deputy Grand Knight.

Membership cards were not checked by Warden, however all present were identified as members in good standing.

Prayer was offered by the Deputy Grand Knight.

After Pledge of Allegiance, roll was waived. Previous meeting minutes were approved.

The Treasurers report was read into the record by the Deputy Grand Knight. The beginning balance was \$56,812.57. Credits were \$3,812.00 and disbursements were \$4,892.38 for a checking balance of \$55,732.19. The Fr John Fund totals \$49,539.98 for aa total balance of \$105,272.17. There are \$1,040.43 in outstanding checks. The Tapped and Uncorked balance is \$2,100.00. We owe the Fr. John Fund \$5,778.00.

Our Chaplain gave us the Mass times for Ash Wednesday (February 14th). He also said that Stations of the Cross would resume every Friday during Lent.

The Recorder announced that the Mehlville Fire Department had its first baby put into its baby box. It is reported that the baby is doing quite well.

The Financial Secretary reported that he reached out to Renae Novak with the Archdiocese Vocations office. She expressed a need for support of two seminarians. We are assisting both of these seminarians on tuition to the tune of \$500 and \$400 per semester respectively.

Membership had no report.

The Trustees had no report.

The Pro-Life Director had no report.

The Chancellor had no report.

The Fish Fry Chairman reminded us that our fish fry kicks off on Ash Wednesday 2/14/24 and will continue on all Fridays in Lent (except Good Friday). He encouraged all present to pick up car magnets and yard signs. He needs a few guys to handle prep work the day before the first fry, meaning he needs them tomorrow. He gave special thank you to the Insurance Agent for his sponsorship of this event. As a special treat this year, the Seraphim Singers wil entertain our inside diners on 3/1/24 (the start of spring break). He also shouted out Dave Beckerle, the previous fish fry chairman, for his continued assistance.

The Deputy Grand Knight had no report.

The District Deputy had no report.

Page 1 of 2

The Insurance Agent talked about the proposed Missouri constitutional amendment that will again make abortion legal in Missouri. He encouraged everyone to vote "no.

New Business: none.

The Deputy Grand Knight called upon Bob Grogan who urged us to sign up to work the 3rd grade basketball tournament. To volunteer, look for the link at the qaskofc website. Dave Beckerle added that it would be good to have a Knights liason, which we do not now have.

The DeputyGrand Knight thanked Eric Treptow for providing food for this month's meeting. Frank Mantia has volunteered to provide food for next month.

Good of the Order: Added was Bob Zaitz. No one was dropped.

Respectfully submitted by Kevin Niewoehner

Page 2 of 2